ODDS AND ENDS

Under “Contests” on the SSA home page there are a number of documents available of interest to competition pilots. One of these is the annual rule-making calendar that the rules committee uses as an organizer to ensure that everything gets done. Although the one-page schedule looks benign it represents many hundreds of man-hours per year for the volunteer members of the committee and the unelected special area experts. Examples of the latter are Rick Walters and Steve Leonard who try to satisfy everyone on the matter of sailplane handicaps, Aland Adams, our interface with the cyberworld, who uses up a good bit of his free time every fall conducting the pilot poll and producing a rules documents for the SSA web page, John Good, the committee’s “counsel” who codifies the concepts the committee wishes to see in the rules, and John Leibacher, another workaholic, who, single-handedly, calculates pilot rankings for more than 600 pilots each year. 
Interesting aside: Since the present form of the rules committee was adopted in 1992, all members save one have been engineers, and I believe the four sub-committee specialists mentioned above have engineering degrees as well.
Better wing runner? Loss of control during initial take off roll is a problem with potentially lethal consequences that has been around since Otto, Orville and Wilber discovered it. If you have Carl Lewis running your wing, the wind is in your face and the tug has muscles, the odds of a wing drop are low. Absent any one of these, anything from a ground off wing skid to an inverted flip (on winch launches) can occur. 
Perhaps we should consider ways of getting the launch to a velocity that is well within aileron control range of the glider before giving lateral control to the pilot. On days that are high, hot and calm there is a gap between the speeds an average flaccid, flip flop-wearing wing runner can achieve and what the ailerons think is the minimum needed. 
What about an ATV with a padded fork about three feet long,  holding the wing from behind and accelerating to about 20 mph before backing off? Or using the same vehicle with a passenger holding the wing tip in the conventional manner?
ATV’s can easily match the acceleration (or deceleration) of a glider aero tow, but it may be necessary to use only those with automatic transmissions or slip the clutch to avoid a shift with manual transmissions. 
How about some experiments and new thinking to eliminate this old problem? 

